














































































































































































































































West Valley Fire District Board Meeting 

Agenda Items 

July 2020 Meeting 

 

1. Monthly bills paid as usual. 

a. Over the last 18 months the Administrative Team has transitioned the financial system into one 

process for all three Districts.  In West Valley we had a temporary process with Accuity LLC. to pay 

bills through Bill.com that required electronic signatures for approval.  This was a necessary short-

term fix until our Finance Officer took over administration of all three Districts’ finances.  Standard 

financial accounting practices are in place and effective.  As of today, current processes are similar to 

previous practices prior to any transitions.  We are currently accountable and paying our bills on 

time.  

2. Raises to admin staff without board input we need to know what this will cost? (What about Board approval 

of raises?)   

a. All cost of living raises within our organization are either tied to performance reviews, collective 

bargaining agreements or established step raises.  The boards fiduciary responsibility is to approve 

funding through budgetary processes and by adopting these budgets you are authorizing the 

Administrative Team to continue these practices as previously and traditionally established.  The 

adopted 2020-2021 budget includes a proposed three (3%) percent cost of living raise to all eligible 

employees. We discussed the proposed 3% wage increases specifically during the budget process. We 

will bring the CBA to the board for final approval and adoption. Should the board wish to revisit the 

proposed Administrative Team increases, we could bring them to the board for final approval. 

3. West Valley credit cards being used for West Valley purchases only. 

a. Due to the three Districts working as one at the operational level, we have been able to divide some 

expenses that would have previously burdened all three districts, which equates to equitable sharing.  

We are working with staff to limit usage of cards for other District purchases but our current financial 

system and our agreement of the 40/40/20 split does not allow for exclusive use.  Logistically we are 

trying limit the use when a singular purchase is identified for only one District going forward.  The use 

of any District credit card for joint purchases does not incur any cost to that District, as these are 

reconciled monthly upon payment and each district is reimbursed appropriately without incurring 

any additional fees, etc.  We understand that this use does not create the most transparent financial 

reporting, however, this is a temporary practice that supports and works towards our goal of 

formation into one new District.   

4. Union negotiations are taking forever, and we have no input on anything concerning what it will cost. All we 

have talked about is insurance.  

a. We are currently in union negotiations, as you know.  As you are aware, the union is going through a 

massive transition in combining both Sheridan and West Valley employees into one bargaining group.  

Given this transition, it created the opportunity to update practices, including the Employee 

Handbook which is being presented to the Boards.  This Handbook provides direction from the 

Boards to allow for guidance during negotiations.  We have presented to the Oversight Committee 

the insurance plans that are available to us which were researched and presented and received 

direction as to guide the process.  The union has been very good to work with and the negotiations 

are moving forward.  Due to the laws outlining the process we are currently not able to publicly 



discuss specifics. We could establish a monthly executive session to report progress and receive 

general guidance/direction on major items in the labor agreement. 

5. Anything incurring a cost over $1500 needs Board approval, this includes grants. It would not include hiring of 

line staff to fill the positions as they become empty or the positions opened up by the levy money. 

a. We have been operating within state regulations imposed upon us for fiscal security measures. 

Please below for the ORS that grants authority for direct procurement of goods or services or 

contractual agreements up to the amount of $10,000 dollars, permitting the monies are available in 

the approved budget. Rarely do our line items allow for large dollar purchases. The proposed $1,500 

Board approval requirement would not even allow staff to purchase turnouts for a new employee. In 

the absence of any additional policy or procedure, we handle purchases per applicable laws. Should 

the Board wish to limit spending beyond this ORS, they certainly can, it may require seeking legal 

advice for creation of a resolution or adoption of a financial policy.  

b. ORS 279B.065 Small procurements 

(1) A contracting agency may award a procurement of goods or services that does not exceed 

$10,000 in any manner the contracting agency deems practical or convenient, including by direct 

selection or award. A contract awarded under this section may be amended to exceed $10,000 only 

in accordance with rules adopted under ORS 279A.065 (Model rules generally). 

6. We need to start the process of ordering a chassis for the new ambulance. 

a. Staff has made this a priority and the process is already underway.  Rough guidelines have been 

established based on the levy dollars and this task has been assigned to our EMS Committee to 

formalize specific designs and features.  This Committee has made this a priority and put in countless 

hours of research.  Although a Committee by design may lengthen the development process, we feel 

it is essential to make sure that this new ambulance meets the needs and reasonable desires of staff 

who will be working on the unit.  Additionally, we hope that this new ambulance will be the model 

for future purchases to allow for consistency of equipment.  We anticipate having final specifications 

outlined by August.  Final approval and purchase of the unit will be completed through proper fiscal 

processes including Board approval.    

7. All payments to Sheridan will be detailed so that each month we can track the difference and where they 

went and what they were for. 

a. We believe this statement refers to the monthly reconciliation process of credit cards, the 40/40/20 

purchases and reimbursements.  The financial office creates spreadsheets that details the monthly 

reconciliations.  If it is the Board direction that they receive/review the spreadsheets we are happy to 

provide those.  We are only one year into the formation of our financial processes and every month 

we have shown improvement including the creation of these referenced spreadsheets as an effort to 

enhance our transparency.  We are constantly reviewing and modifying our plan to strive for 

improvement. This week we will meet with a third-party finance professional to potentially begin a 

review process of our financial accounting and look for ways to enhance the efficiency, quality and 

transparency of our system. 

8. WVFD admin payments to Sheridan. Anytime they exceed more than $1,000 above the budgeted amount, I 

would like to see the amount over the line item itemized and it requires Board approval. Make a motion or 

resolution. 

a. The Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) outlines a financial 40/40/20 split where necessary, which is 

a contractual obligation for each of the Districts to fulfill their portion of this allocation. Failure to 



satisfy this financial obligation would violate the IGA. The Board has the ability to monitor monthly 

expenditures through our monthly reports. Chief Hertel made an oversight in his calculations when 

preparing the budget, as discussed at last month’s Board meeting. Because of this oversight each 

payment will be over the $1,000 dollar stated cap until one of our proposed fixes is enacted. As we 

adopted the budget, the Board received both a solution to repair this before adopting the budget or 

looking at a resolution later in the year. The Board chose to adopt the budget including the oversight 

and directed staff to attempt to manage the finances to overcome the oversight deficit. If the Board 

wishes to change this direction, it may require seeking legal advice for creation of a resolution or 

adoption of a financial policy. 

9. A financial projection on how to pay the bills the next 2-6 months. This assumes that the levy money is 

destined as promised the taxpayers and is not available for expenses. 

a. We have prepared a financial projection and will be presented to the board at our regular meeting on 

July 9th. As you can see, the financial projection document demonstrates we will have a mere $13,000 

in October. It further demonstrates we will be able to cash flow through to the November tax 

revenue without any large unanticipated expenditures and receipt of expected revenues. This is too 

close for comfort for both staff and the Board, staff is working diligently improve our financial 

stability. The levy dollars will not be received until November.  No levy expenses will be paid out until 

levy monies have been received.  The anticipated start date for employee’s hired under the levy is 

October 25th, with first payroll expenses being paid at the end of November, after receiving levy 

dollars.  We do not anticipate making a payment on the ambulance until after November.     

10. If borrowing enters here, anywhere, how can we pay it back? Written plan. 

a. Per our financial projections presented to address question 9, we do not anticipate borrowing any 

money at this time. However, as noted, any large unanticipated or delay of expected revenues may 

require us to borrow money. Any plan to borrow money and subsequent payment plans would be 

presented to and approved by the Board should it be required. The only other borrowing being 

considered is for the procurement of the levy funded ambulance. This will take a flex lease, payment 

plan, or other borrowing method. This will also be presented to and approved by the Board prior to 

execution. 

11. How to cut the budget to make up for our share of the unbudgeted $380,000=$152,000. Written plan, new 

budget? If the proposed budget is so bare bones, how do we cut other than Admin salaries? 

a. During last year’s budget we encountered more than $140,000 dollars of unanticipated expenditures. 

We also managed through the error in personnel cost calculations that you note in this question. 

With the early identification in this year’s budget and minimal or no unanticipated expenditures staff 

is willing to attempt to manage through this shortfall as directed by the Board. We will continue to 

work with all staff to minimize expenses and work within the budget until a budgetary change is 

made as stated at budget adoption.  This deferment of expenses, like repairs and maintenance, does 

hurt our long-term forecasting but is not insurmountable.  This is less than a 10% effect on our 

budget.  If the Board wishes to change this direction, it may require seeking legal advice for creation 

of a resolution or motion. 

12. Board members and records request 

a. Per public record regulations mandated by the state as well as our policies, public members are 

eligible and encouraged to request public record documentation for full transparency.  However, 

there is a defined process established to allow sufficient time to gather, ensure exempt information is 

redacted and recover costs associated with staff time to fulfill the request.  As an individual board 



member, outside of a public meeting, working without direction made during a public meeting, then 

a board member is to be considered a member of the public and standard records requests are to be 

honored.  This is to ensure compliance as well to ensure that no ethical violations are made showing 

favoritism to one based on their voluntary elected position in office.  These ethical issues can create 

personal liability and create liability issues for the board.  Please refer to this link for the Oregon 

Ethics Public Officials Guide 

  https://www.oregon.gov/ogec/Documents/2010-10_PO_Guide_October_Final_Adopted.pdf 

 

13. Are we expecting money from the State/Fed COVID to backfill for Damon, and is this a 40/40/20 split? And 

what formula is used to calculate what each district receives if not. 

a. Yes, there will be a reimbursement for expenses incurred and the request has been submitted to the 

state.  Because Chief Schulze is a salary employee that is paid at 40/40/20, the reimbursement of his 

salary will be at a 40/40/20 split.  The Finance Officer chose to host his overtime costs/expenses at 

Sheridan holistically, thus Sheridan will receive reimbursement for all overtime costs incurred for 

Chief Schulze.  During his absence, his position was mostly backfilled by Battalion Chiefs on overtime, 

which is a covered expense by the State Emergency Mobilization Plan. Battalion Chief backfill 

overtime expenses were also hosted by Sheridan. Thus, Sheridan will receive the reimbursement for 

those overtime expenses, as well.  At times, when Battalion Chiefs were unavailable, line staff 

backfilled the position. The costs associated with line staff overtime will be reimbursed to the 

employing agency.   

  

We appreciate your openness and candor in bringing these questions to us, as we are always open to discuss and 

eager to bring transparency.  Your active interest in the Districts’ wellbeing is a vital component to our success.  

Having each of you understand these mostly operations level financial questions is important to the future of 

these Districts.  Please remember that operating these three Districts as one requires extraordinary practices, 

procedures, and processes. We hope that these answers shed light on operational functions so that the Board 

can make appropriate policy level decisions.   

 

https://www.oregon.gov/ogec/Documents/2010-10_PO_Guide_October_Final_Adopted.pdf

















